
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING PURSUANT TO THE  

EMINENT DOMAIN PROCEDURE LAW §202 
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that, in accordance with Article 2, Section 202 

of the New York State Eminent Domain Procedure Law, notice is hereby given of 

a public hearing for a Town of Union Public Safety and Improvement Project 

known as the Fairmont Park Water Main Project, will be held at the Town of 

Union, County of Broome, New York on September 21, 2020 at 7:01 P.M. at the 

Town Hall located at 3111 East Main Street, Endwell, New York. The purpose of 

this hearing is to outline the Project purpose related to public need and public 

safety, its proposed location, and to provide other pertinent information, including 

sketches/maps and property descriptions of the property interest to be acquired and 

relationship to the adjacent parcels. The Project is located in Fairmont Park in the 

Town of Union, Broome County, New York, and involves completion of the 

installation of new water mains on these locations and the associated public safety 

to the area which will be enhanced upon completion of said Project. Persons may 

appear in person or by agent and will be given the opportunity to present oral and 

written statements and to submit other documents concerning said Town of Union 

Water Main Project. The particular properties, a portion of which are subject to the 

Eminent Domain taking, are owned by Richard and Laurie Jones and located at 5 

Woodland Avenue, Johnson City, NY 13790, Tax Map number 142.11-1-52 and 7 

Woodland Avenue, Johnson City, NY 13790, Tax Map number 142.11-1-28. Any 

property owners who may subsequently wish to challenge the condemnation of 

their property by judicial review may do so only on the basis of issues, facts and 

objections raised at the hearing. Please take further notice that written comments 

may be submitted to the Town of Union Town Board for the period of seven (7) 

calendar days after the public hearing on September 21, 2020, namely, such 

written comments must be received at the Town Hall Town Clerk Office by not 

later than 4 pm on September 28, 2020.  As of 4 pm on September 28, 2020, the 

record shall be closed. 
 

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that further details and information 

concerning the Fairmont Park Water Main Project, which is the subject matter of 

the public hearing, is available for inspection at the Town Hall in the Town 

Clerk’s office Monday through Friday 8:00 A.M. through 4:00 P.M.   

 

Rick Materese is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

 

Topic: Town Board Public Hearing 

Time: Sep 21, 2020 07:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 



https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88144693171 

 

Meeting ID: 881 4469 3171 

One tap mobile 

+19292056099,,88144693171# US (New York) 

+13126266799,,88144693171# US (Chicago) 

 

Dial by your location 

        +1 929 205 6099 US (New York) 

        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 

        +1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown) 

        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 

        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 

        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 

Meeting ID: 881 4469 3171 

Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kcJuwQOPwq 

 

 

Dated:   September 2, 2020   Leonard Perfetti, Town Clerk  


